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Newsletter 23 

10th March 2023 

   

 

Attendance 27th February - 3rd March 2023 

Well done to the following classes for achieving the highest 
attendance percentage in their Year Groups ;- over 96%.  The minimum 
target for attendance each week as set by the Government is 96%. 

 

 
 
 

During the above period our overall school attendance was 94.8% .  

Year Group Class Attendance% 

Year 1 Acacia 96.2 
Year 2 Maple 97.5 

Year 3 Hawthorn 97.5 

Year 4 Elm 97.3 

Year 5 Sycamore 99.1 

International Women's Day  

This week we celebrated International Women's Day (IWD) . This is a 
day that celebrates the ‘social, economic, cultural and political 
achievements of women' whilst also calling for equality - where men 
and women are treated the same.  
 

IWD is a global event which happens every year on 8th March and has 
been marked for over 100 years with the first gathering held in 1911.  
 

More than one million women and men attended IWD rallies in Europe, 
campaigning for women's rights to work, vote, be trained, to hold 
public office and end discrimination. 
 

The United Nations officially recognised IWD in 1977 and some 
countries recognise IWD as a public holiday including China, Russia and 
Uganda. 
 
The struggle for women's rights began long before IWD was 
established. For 
example, only since 
the suffragette 
movement in the early 
20th Century did 
women get the right 
to vote here in the 
UK. 
 
On Wednesday, Years 2 - 6 had a special IWD assembly and many 
lessons during the day had an IWD focus. During English, Years 1-6 re-
wrote traditional stories, challenging gender stereotypes.  In the 
afternoon, Year 3 created and performed their own Suffragette songs 
and Years 1, 2 , 5 & 6 took part in philosophical debates around the 
theme of gender stereotypes. For example 'can boys wear pink?'.  
 
If you want to find out any more information on International 
Women's Day, visit the Newsround website https://www.bbc.co.uk/
newsround/56267543 

Thank you and Well done to all the children who took part in the Geography Challenge!  I was incredibly impressed with all the different projects 
which were created to reinforce the importance of looking after our environment. It was lovely to see that all the children and families across 
the school joined in.  
 

The winners of the competition are: 
 

Reception: Irza in Palm Class 
Key Stage 1: Bodhi-Grey in Ash Class 
Lower Key Stage 2: Avaani in Cedar Class 
Upper Key Stage 2: Siana and Preslav & Asya in Hazel Class 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next Friday 17th March is Red Nose 
day. We will be celebrating Red Nose 
day by asking the children (and staff) 
to wear something red to school as part 
of their school uniform.   
 
We are not asking the children bring in 
£1, however, if you wish to donate to 
Red Nose day you can make a donation 
by clicking the link below https://

app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=10051 

Red Nose Day Friday 17th March  

Geography Competition Winners 

If you have any spare grey girls tights that you no longer 
need, please donate them to the school.  
Thank you in advance  

Girls Grey Tights  

https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/56267543
https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/56267543
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=10051
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=10051
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Chingford Fire Station came and spoke to Year 6 children about careers 
within the fire service, all the things involved in training to become a fire 
fighter and the responsibilities of the job. The children really loved it and 
had lots of questions.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 . 
 
 

Careers 

Parent Teacher Consultations 

Eco News  

Earth Hour makes a big difference. When Earth Hour started in 
March of 2007 in Sydney, Australia, no one 
knew the phenomenon that it would become. 
Earth Hour represents the need for action 
on global climate change.  
 

The event makes a big difference and you 
can too! On Saturday 25th March – Switch 
off your lights for one hour from 8.30pm to 
9.30pm and help save our environment! 
Add the date to your diary.  

Polite reminder that Parents Consultations will take place for the whole 
school at the end this month on Monday 27th 
and Thursday 30th March.   
 
Please book your slot by midday on Monday 20th 
March.  If you have trouble booking your slot,  
please contact the school office on 0208 529 
6827 or via email 
chaselanepri@clpwaltham.org.uk  
 

 

If you drive to school, please turn your car engines OFF when dropping off 
or picking up children/family members at the school gates. We recognise 
that the weather is getting colder however, 

idling cars give out fumes which are dangerous and damaging for us all, 
especially our children.  

Thank you for doing your part to help save our planet. 

 

Engine Off, Every Stop 

Waltham Forest Residents’ News  

Please click the links below to view this week’s:  
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/34d5fa7 
 
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/34ce611 

Joke of the Week 

Q. What medicine do you give a dog with a fever?  
 
A. Mustard or Ketchup. It's the best thing for a 

hot dog.  
 

  

As part of their Community Access Scheme, London Zoo are 
offering reduced priced tickets for just £3 per person, for 
families that are receiving any of the following benefits: 
 

Universal Credit  
Pension Credit, Working Tax 
Credit 
Child Tax Credit 
Employment and Support 
Allowance 
Income Support or 
Jobseeker’s  
Allowance  
 

Tickets are available for the whole family and under 3’s go free.  
Tickets can be purchased from the admission kiosk on the day from 
11am, every day of the week. Just bring proof of benefit letter 
(electronic or paper).  The offer ends 31st March 2023. For more 
details click the link below: 

https://www.londonzoo.org/plan-your-visit/community-access-
scheme 

London Zoo £3 Tickets 

Date: 11 March 2023 
 

Time: 10am to 4pm 
 

Location: Albert Crescent, Chingford Mount, E4 6SH 
 

Cost: Free 
 
At Dr Bike sessions, experienced 
mechanics check everything on 
your bike from wheels, brakes, 
gears and tyre pressure to lights, 
racks, pedals, saddles and more.  
 
Any minor adjustments they can 
make to the bike , they do there and then. Anything they can't fix 
on site they will let you know exactly what needs doing and a rough 
guide to what it should cost at a bike shop. 
 
All their mechanics are friendly and approachable and have a 
wealth of cycling knowledge so feel free to pick their brains about 
cycle training. 

Dr Bike Session Albert Crescent 

mailto:chaselanepri@clpwaltham.org.uk
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/34d5fa7
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/34d5fa7
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/34ce611
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/34ce611
https://www.londonzoo.org/plan-your-visit/community-access-scheme
https://www.londonzoo.org/plan-your-visit/community-access-scheme
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Diary Dates Spring Term 2023 

WEEK 1  School Dinner Menu for w/b 13th March 2023  

Any additions/changes to the diary dates are highlighted in purple text 

Half -Term Monday 13th February - Friday 17th  
 

Tuesday 14th March       Year 2 Royal Gunpowder Mills trip  
 

Wednesday 15th March     National Teacher’s Strike 
 

Thursday 16th March      National Teacher’s Strike 
 

Friday 17th March       Red Nose Day - Wear something Red with your uniform 
 

Monday 20th March      Clubs & after school boosters end this week 
 

Tuesday 21st March       9.30am Year 3 & 4 Concert  
 

Thursday 23rd March      World Maths Day Dress-up day. More info to follow 
 

Thursday 23rd March      2.30pm Parents Forum meeting  
 

Saturday 25th March      8.30pm-9.30pm Earth Hour (switch off lights 
 

Monday 27th March        Whole school Parent Consultations 
 

Wednesday 29th March    9.00am Friends of Chase Lane PTA meeting Community room 
 

Thursday 30th March        Whole school Parent Consultations  
 

Friday 31st March     School closes 1 hour early for the Easter holidays 
End of Spring Term   

 

Easter Holidays Monday 3rd April - Friday 14th  
 

Summer Term 
Monday 17th April 2023  - Friday 21st July 

 

Bank Holidays 
May Day Bank Holiday Monday 1st May 2023 
 

King Charles’ Coronation Monday 8th May 2023 
 

Tuesday 9th - Friday 12th May   Year 6 SATs week 
 

Friday 12th May        PTA event Year 2 & 3 Disco 
 

Friday 19th May       PTA event Year 4 & 5 Disco 
 

Half-term Monday 29th May  - Friday 2nd June 2023  
 

Monday 3rd July 2023       INSET Day - school closed to children 
 

Sunday 9th July 2023       PTA Summer Fun Day 
Friday 21st July 2023      School closes 1 hour early for the Summer holidays 
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Community News 


